

November 2023

Dear parent/carer

To help inspire our pupils to progress into higher education, and learn about the range of options available to them after high school, we work with Greater Manchester Higher who fund a range of activities for our pupils, including:

- In-school talks and presentations
- Mentoring projects
- University campus visits
- Subject taster sessions
- Fully funded residential summer schools
- Attainment raising activities

As a Government funded programme, GM Higher are required to collect the personal data of pupils. The collection of this data allows them to evaluate the programme by monitoring engagement in their activities, and tracking the progression of pupils into higher education.

In order to support GM Higher with their evaluation requirements, we are obligated to share the data of our pupils in eligible year groups with them. This will be done after **17**th **Nov 2023**; therefore, if students wish to opt out they should do so by this date. You/your student can opt out of their data being shared by contacting the school before this date.

For a full explanation of GM Higher's GDPR compliance policy please read their privacy notice https://gmhigher.ac.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/09/GMH-Data-Collection-and-GDPR-Privacy-Notice-2023-24.pdf This notice provides detailed information on the data GM Higher collects, how it is used, and the legal basis for collecting the data.

Further information about GM Higher and the activities they deliver can be found on their website at www.gmhigher.ac.uk

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely

Mr I Baird Careers Lead

Newhouse Academy - Newhouse Road, Heywood, Lancashire, OL10 2NT

Headteacher: Mr Alex Burnham

Tel: 01706 369436 Email: office@newhouseacademy.co.uk Web: newhouseacademy.co.uk